
 
 
 
The St. Louis Park Fire Department has begun the planning and logistical effort to 
complete the Live Fire Training on Tuesday, December 14, from 4:00 pm – 9:00 pm. 
 
In order to provide the highest level of safety we will be required to shut down Goodrich 
to through traffic, between Yosemite and Wooddale during that time.  We will do our 
best to allow access for residents on Goodrich.  This is a change from what was discussed 
at the meeting.  There is just no good way to supply the needed water without shutting 
down Goodrich in the area of the drills. 
 
The attached map shows the layout of the apparatus and lines for the drills.  We will have 
a primary line and a back-up line, from independent water sources (hydrants and 
apparatus) to make sure that safety is the highest priority. 
 
At this time we will plan to have a Fire Department Vehicle, near the two apparatus, as 
your point of contact during the drill on Tuesday. 
 
There will be a lot of work taking place over the next few days to get the structures ready 
for the Live Fire Training.  We will do our best to keep vehicles off of Goodrich and keep 
you informed of what is going on. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call Assistant Chief Mike Dobesh at 
952-924-2594. 


